

July 2021

Dear Friends,

We trust you are doing well as you labour for the Lord. The Lord has blessed our family with the opportunity to serve Him, and we never want to take that for granted. What a great privilege to be labourers together with God!

On June 19th, we had the opportunity to host our first ever Reach the World Youth Conference at the Home Office of Macedonia World Baptist Missions. This was a full day of challenging the young people in attendance regarding world missions. Much work was put into this conference, and we believe the Lord honored that. We had a wonderful attendance, and everyone there seemed to be challenged by the preaching and teaching of God's Word. Pray that the Lord will use this day to call labourers into His harvest. We are already planning next year's conference as we expect it to grow.



As one conference ends, planning for the next one begins. We are working on details and plans for The Church Conference to

be held September 21. This is an expansion of The Church Rescue Workshop we hosted in 2019. This year, the conference will include topics not just related to church rescue but also church planting and church growth. We will be hosting the conference at Ambassador Baptist College once again. For more details and registration information, visit our website at www.mwbm.org. We long to see God strengthen our churches.

Also in September, we will be hosting our Annual Conference. This year's conference will be held at Zion Hill Baptist Church in Greenville, SC, on September 26-29. This is always a wonderful time for our missionary families. Much work goes into these meetings, especially in regards to the media and promotional materials. We are always honored to have a small part in helping the meetings.

In the meantime, we have also had the opportunity to assist several churches and missionaries with graphic design and video work. We appreciate the opportunity to help. We are in the finishing stages of preparing the next *Focus on the Field* magazine for print as well. We hope to have this issue ready for release at the Annual Conference in September. We are also traveling more to represent MWBM at various conferences and colleges. Pray for safety on the roads.

We recently had the opportunity to have updated family pictures made. As you can see, the children are growing up quickly. Time stands still for no one. Seth will be a senior this coming school year. It is hard to believe he is almost ready to graduate high school. Please pray for him as he prays about his future plans. Ethan will be in 9th grade this coming year, and Ashlyn will be going into the 5th grade. The Lord has blessed Wendy and me with a wonderful family and for that we are thankful. We will also have updated prayer cards and would be glad to send you as many as you desire. Let us know if you would like some.

We count it a joy to partner with you as we strive to be a help and a blessing to our missionaries and spread the Gospel around the world. Pray for open doors as we seek to serve the Lord and promote world evangelism and Macedonia World Baptist Missions.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell